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President’s Message 
We had a great start to our year with almost 50 attendees at our September meeting at the Marriott Newton. The hotel staff took wonderful 
care of us during our meeting. And, the educational topic, Paperless Office, generated a lot of thoughtful discussion and great ideas for 

those of us implementing or thinking of implementing a paperless office. The education committee has 
more great topics in store for the rest of the year. Check out our website, www.maseaonline.org for upcom-
ing events. 

 In addition to our monthly meetings, MaSEA is sponsoring two upcoming seminars. Along with 
the Northern New England Society of Enrolled Agents, we are hosting the New England Enrolled Agents 
Conference, October 29-31 at the Holiday Inn in Woburn, MA. More details and how to register can be 
found on our website under upcoming events. We are also sponsoring the NCPE 1040 update seminar at the 
Holiday Inn in Dedham, MA on November 9-10. These are great ways to get your CPE credits. 

 At our September meeting we congratulated Lorry Sorgman, who was awarded Mentor of the 
Year at the NAEA awards ceremony held in August at the NTPI conference in Baltimore, MD. This is a 
prestigious honor and we are so fortunate have one of our own members recognized. Thanks again, Lorry, 
for all you do for MaSEA and NAEA. 

 Our paperless process proceeds. This is the first paperless production of the Briefcase! Thanks to 
Bill Ross, our tireless editor, for his efforts in getting us to this point. As for the postcard reminder mailings, 
be on the lookout for one more reminder mailing that lists all the year’s monthly meeting dates and prices. 
After that, all monthly meeting reminders will be through email. As with the Briefcase, we will continue to 

do postal mailings to those few members that do not have email addresses. Thank you all for supporting our paperless initiatives and receiv-
ing the Briefcase and monthly meeting reminders through email. You are helping both our bottom line and the environment. 

 On the national front, NAEA announced a new Executive Vice President, Michael Nelson, CAE, who started September 1st. Mi-
chael has an impressive resume of leadership, branding, and finance that should support successful implementations of NAEA’s goals and 
initiatives. The NAEA’s education committee has emailed a survey to all of us. Please take a minute to fill the survey out. This will give the 
education committee the feedback they need to roll out an effective educational program that meets our needs. Also, Eunice Malkasian and I 
will be attending an affiliate president exchange meeting (APEX) hosted by NAEA in Washington, DC on November 12 and 13. I am look-
ing forward to sharing ideas and learning more about what 
other states do. 

 Be on the lookout for an email this fall about sign-
ing up for the 2010 MaSEA SOS program. This will be our 
second year running this formal program designed to pro-
tect the value of our individual practices during periods of 
incapacity. This program is meant to be a short term solu-
tion to provide support to an ailing MaSEA colleague. To 
be in the program, you are required to sign up each year. 

 I look forward to seeing you at our upcoming 
monthly meetings at the Marriott Newton.  And, don’t for-
get, if you can’t travel to the meeting, we have teleconfer-
encing capability available for the monthly meetings. Just 
call the office to sign up. 

Terry Durkin, EA, MBA 

MaSEA President 

 

PHOTO:  Terry Durkin, President and Janet Foote, Treas-
urer pose with NAEA Mentor of the Year, Lorry Sorgman. 
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IRS LIAISO� MEETI�G 
SEPTEMBER 23, 2009 

Five speakers took 3 hours to make their presentations and each 
speaker took questions as they talked.   Joe Wynne, Northeast Area 
Manager Stakeholder Liaison, spoke about various tax changes 
under American Recovery and Reinvestment Act.   First time home 
buyer credits expire on November 30.  The withholding tax calcula-
tor will assist you in determining the correct number of exemptions.  
The default on your tax software should be set to compute Form 
2210 because of expected insufficient withholding.  Worker classi-
fication is a major item under consideration for audits. 

Dana Ackerman, Director of the MADOR Problem Resolution Of-
fice, discussed the Form CA-6, the Power of Attorney, and some 
administrative procedures.  The CA-6 must be filled for an amended 
return.  If it is necessary for more space, use an attachment to the 
CA-6.  Form 33X is no longer required; however you might want to 
use the old 33-X as a worksheet.  MADOR has no central file for 
the Power of Attorney which is similar to the IRS.  From Business 
Web file, you can file the POA, but it can be awkward to use. 

William Marshall, Director, SB/SE Examination, North Atlantic 
area, discussed his main topics.  Non-filers of Payroll Tax forms 
and under reporting wages for payroll top his hit list.  6000 Payroll 
audits were completed over the past three years.  This is a large 
amount of audits.  Secondly the elimination of abusive tax shelters 
and the reporting of foreign bank accounts would increase revenue 
to the IRS.  Congress is concerned because the penalties on the 
shelters are too high.   Voluntary disclosures are increasing because 
the IRS can seize 50% of the problem bank account. Thirdly, the tax 
payer is attempting to circumvent the ceilings on the Roth IRA.  

Other ROTH issues are also draining away revenue.  Other major 
factors gaining his attention are non-filers, real estate losses exceed-
ing $25000, and mortgage and home equity loans which exceed 
$1,100,000. 

David Grossman, Group Manager SB/SE Collections in Quincy, 
spoke about Collections.  Form 9645 must be used for installments 
which are less than $25000.  The Offer-in-Compromise still has 
many complaints.   RS received 44000 and accepted 10000.  The 
20% deposit of the compromise amount is high and it has caused 
people not to submit.  The IRS appears to be lenient in today’s 
economy with the delaying of payments on installment plans.  The 
statue of limitations to pay installment plans is ten years from date 
of levy. 

Leon M. Rudman, EA 

 



 

The Briefcase                                                                    October 09                                                       Page  3                     

MINUTES OF THE BOD MEETING, SEPTEMBER 17, 2009 

Board Members: 

Present:  Sarkis A. Babikian, Theresa Durkin, Janet Foote, Randy 
F. Hull, Jr., Stephen B. Jordan, Ralph MacDonald, Eunice A. Mal-
kasian, Alice M. McElhinney, Joyce Mohr and Shantilal T. Patel.  

Absent:  Kay Cassidy 

Guest(s):  Fred B. Brewitt, William I. Ross 

Quorum present? Yes 

 

Proceedings: 

Meeting called to order on Thursday, September 17, 2009 at 
3:45 pm by President and     Chair, Terry Durkin. 

 

    May 21, 2009 meeting minutes were reviewed.  MOTION 
by Foote to accept,  seconded by Malkasian; ap-
proved with abstentions by McElhinney and Mohr. 

 
Past President Report provided by Randy Hull:   

Hull noted that President Durkin has discretionary 
authority over budget items and may approve a 
“special needs item”, within guidelines and Commit-
tee chair responsibility. 

 

 Treasurer’s Report  provided by Treasurer Janet Foote: 

Foote reported the modified accrual basis Financial 
Statements for the two-month period ending Au-
gust 31, 2009.  Overall, Foote noted, the Society’s 
Fiscal YTD total gross income was $18,834, an 
unfavorable variance to budget of $(10,869) or 
63.41% of budget and an unfavorable variance to 
the preceding year of $(6,955) or (27.01)%.  Foote 
noted the Society’s Fiscal YTD net income was 
$4,146. This represented an unfavorable variance to 
budget of $(7,646) or 35.16% of budget and an 
unfavorable variance to the preceding year of 
$(6,698) or (61.8)%. 

 

Foote reported that the Society’s cash and cash 
equivalents balance as of August 31, 2009 is 
$29,115.  This is down from the preceding year by 
12.4%, or $4,121.  

 

Foote reported the modified accrual basis Financial 
Statements for the twelve-month period ending 
June 30, 2009.  Overall, Foote noted, the Society’s 
Fiscal YTD total gross income was $89,128, a fa-
vorable variance to budget of $2,158 or 102.48% of 
budget and a favorable variance to the preceding 
year of $14,090 or 18.78%.  Foote noted the Soci-
ety’s Fiscal YTD net income was $3,747.  This 
represented a favorable variance to budget of $87 
or 102.39% of budget and a favorable variance to 
the preceding year of $11,663 or 147.34%. 

 

MOTION by Jordan to accept June 2009 
fiscal YTD Financial statements and Au-

gust 2009 fiscal YTD Financial state-
ments, seconded by Malkasian; accepted. 

 

      PR Committee Report  provided by Fred Brewitt: 

After reviewing the history of our relationship with 
the Goodwin Group, Brewitt reported that we will 
no longer be continuing with the Goodwin Group 
as our PR Company.  Instead, Brewitt suggested a 
viable option for our PR dollars would be to utilize 
“talk radio” (WESO-AM 970, WPLM-AM 1390 
and WBNW-AM 1120) on “Money Matters with 
Barry Armstrong”, Boston’s Business and Finan-
cial Radio Show.  Availability of a Money Matters, 
$400 bi-weekly, one-hour episode with our very 
own radio spokes-model, Catherine White, EA (as 
an example), along with 20 spot ads at various 
times/days of the month was discussed.  Further 
details will be settled at our next meeting.     

 

.ew England EA Conference provided by Fred Brewitt:   
Brewitt reported that the 7th annual convention will be 
held October 29, 30 and 31, 2009 at the Holiday Inn in 
Woburn.  Speakers are lined up from the IRS, Mass 
DOR, Mass Dept of Labor and a guest attorney will 
speak on entities.  Hull encouraged BOD support at the 
conference. 

  

1040 Update Seminar  provided by Ralph Macdonald: 

Macdonald reported the annual tax law update confer-
ence will be held at the Best Western Ballroom in 
Waltham on January 09th, 2010.  Guest speakers will 
include Lorene Beech, Terry Anderson, Cathy Capuano 
and Mary Dupuis.   Materials will be ready on time for 
distribution at the conference.  

 

Education Committee provided by Shantilal Patel: 
Patel reported 40 people attended the recent Partnership/
Corporation NCPE conference and he is selling surplus 
books at $45 each to any interested member.  Charging 
sales tax on the sale of books was addressed. 
 
Malkasian reviewed the education topics and guest 
speakers scheduled for our upcoming monthly meetings. 
 
Durkin reported for Lorene Beach that there is an esti-
mated 'close to break-even' for the SEE prep course.  It's 
possible there will be a few hundred dollar profit de-
pending on what reimbursement is given from the Gleim 
books. When all the numbers are in, Lorene will provide 
a final report to the Board.  Thirteen students have regis-
tered for this year’s program. 
 

Monthly meeting-Pricing and CPE Process provided by  
Shantilal Patel and Janet Foote: 
Foote announced at future monthly meetings, 
All attendees, upon arriving, will confirm payment and 
sign an attendance sheet at the Greeters Table.  CPE 

(Continued on page 5) 
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USED OFFICE  

FURNITURE 

 

FOUR DRAWER LATERAL 
FILE CABINETS  

STEELCASE WITH LOCK 
AND KEY 

 

2 AVAILABLE, ONE 
PUTTY, ONE GRAY 

$125 EACH 

DELIVERY NOT AVAIL-
ABLE, PICK UP ONLY 

CONTACT: 

ERIKA AT 

617-771-1842 
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certificates will be available at the Greeters Table at 
8:40pm and Evaluation sheets may be dropped off at the 
Greeter’s Table. 
 
Monthly meetings will be priced as follows: 
Member, Guest and/or Spouse:  $55 or $50 if signed up 
by Monday 

MOTION by Durkin to accept, seconded by Jordan; 
approved 
Non-members:  $60 or $55 if signed up by Monday. 
 MOTION by McElhinney to accept, seconded by 
Patel; approved 
Teleconferencers:  $55 or $50 if signed up by Monday  

MOTION by Foote to accept, seconded by Mac-
donald; approved 
 
Effective immediately, monthly meeting postcard re-
minders will no longer be mailed.  Instead, email will be 
utilized as a method of notification.  Anyone that does 
not have an email can still call the MaSEA office and 
request a paper copy.  

         MOTION by Jordan to accept, seconded by McElhinney; 
approved 

 
MOTION by McElhinney that a final postcard should be 
mailed in October 2009 with a schedule of our upcom-
ing monthly meetings, seconded by Foote; approved 
 

Briefcase Committee provided by Bill Ross:  
Effective immediately, (September 2009 issue) elec-
tronic distribution of the BriefCase will be accom-
plished via a link to our society website. Members will 
be notified via email when issues are published and 
posted to the Society website.  This priority to “go 
green” with a paperless BriefCase will save our society 
approximately $3,000 in reproduction and mailing costs 
each year.  Anyone that does not have an email can still 
call the MaSEA office and request a paper copy.  

MOTION by Jordan to accept, seconded by Babi-
kian; approved 
 

.ew Business – None noted. 

 
Old Business - None noted. 

 

 

MOTION by Macdonald to adjourn, seconded by 
Malkasian; accepted. 

There being no further business, the Thursday, 
September 17th, 2009 Directors’ meeting was offi-
cially adjourned by Terry Durkin, President, at 
5:45pm 

 

Respectfully submitted by Secretary, Stephen B. Jordan 

Photos from NTPI in Baltimore in August. At the NAEA awards ceremony, Lorry Sorgman (left) was recognized as Mentor of the Year, 
Lenny Rea and Terry Durkin (Right) graduated from the NTPI program and are now 'Fellows'.  Also in attendance and pictured, along with Lorry, 
Terry and Lenny are Janet Foote, Leon Rudman ,Randy Hull and Dale Lewis (center).    
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MaSEA Meeting Schedule, 2009/2010MaSEA Meeting Schedule, 2009/2010MaSEA Meeting Schedule, 2009/2010MaSEA Meeting Schedule, 2009/2010    

PLEASE NOTE OUR NEW MEETING LOCATION:  
BOSTON MARRIOTT NEWTON,2345 COMMONWEALTH AVE., NEWTON, MA.  

JUNCTION OF MASS PIKE, ROUTE 128 & ROUTE 30 
Regular Monthly Meeting Price:  Members, Spouse, Guest & Member Teleconference Fee:  $55 ($50 if registered by the Monday before the meeting).  Non-
Member Fee $60 ($55 if registered by the Monday before the meeting)  To Register, call 800-342-0031, Fax 978-535-1954, email: MSEAOFFICE@aol.com, 
Register on Line at http://www.maseaonline.org.  Pay by Credit or Debit on line only using Paypal.  Teleconferencers must pay prior to meeting and supply 
phone-in number & email address. 

3:30 Board Meeting; 5:00 Attitude Adjustment Hour; 5:45 New Member Welcome and Tax Corner; 6:00 Dinner, 7-9:00 CPE Pro-

gram 

ATTENTION:  Postcard reminders will be discontinued and Email notices will be sent prior to meeting registration deadline.  If you do 
not have access to Email, please call Carol at the office so a reminder can be mailed to you and to make changes.  Please check on line 
at http://www.maseaonline.org to make sure we have your correct contact information, address and Email address.  If you are not cur-
rently receiving Emails from MSEAOFFICE, it is likely that we do not have your Email address.   

OCTOBER 22, 2009  
SPEAKER: BRIAN LYNCH & GEORGE BARRESI, MDOR  
TOPIC: MASSACHUSETTS TAX UPDATE  

FEBRUARY 18, 2010 

TOPIC: CANCELLATION OF INDEBTEDNESS INCOME AND 
CREDIT ISSUES  
SPEAKER: TBA 

NOVEMBER 19, 2009  
SPEAKER: MARY HANSON, IRS  
TOPIC: IRS ISSUES 

MARCH 18, 2010  
TOPIC: ANNUAL SHARE SHOP :SPEAKERS: LORRY 
SORGMAN, EA, MST, USTC AND NANCY GOEDECKE, 
EA 

DECEMBER 17, 2009  
SPEAKERS: DANA ACKERMAN, MDOR 
BETSY FALLACARO, IRS TAXPAYER ADVOCATES TOPICS: 
MA PROBLEM RESOLUTION & TAXPAYER ADVOCATE 
SERVICE & IRS TAXPAYER ADVOCATE SERVICE 

APRIL 22, 2010  
TOPIC: 1031 EXCHANGES  
SPEAKER: MARK COUTURE 

JANUARY 21, 2010  
SPEAKER: CHARLES MARKHAM  
TOPIC: REAL ESTATE TRANSACTIONS AND PROPERTY 
TAXES... 

MAY 20, 2010  
TOPIC: EHICS  
SPEAKER: CAROL THOMPSON 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION AND UPDATES CAN BE FOUND 
ON THE WEBSITE AT HTTP://WWW.MASEAONLINE.ORG 

THIS IS THE FINAL PAPER VERSION OF THE REMINDER 
POSTCARD, PLEASE SAVE FOR FUTURE REFERENCE 

ADDITIONAL SEMINARS SPON-
SORED BY MASEA, LOCATONS  AND 

PRICES VARY 

NORTHERN NEW ENGLAND ENROLLED AGENTS/MASEA 
CONFERENCE, OCTOBER  29-31, HOLIDAY INN SELECT, 
WOBURN, MA 

SEE WEBSITE FOR DETAILS 

NCPE 1040 UPDATE, NOV 9-10, HOLIDAY INN, 
DEDHAM, MA 

SEE WEBSITE FOR DETAILS 

MASEA 1040 TAX UPDATE SEMINAR, JAN. 9, 2010 

BEST WESTERN HOTEL, WALTHAM, MA 

JUNE, 2010,  LOCATION TBA 

ANNUAL MEETING, JUNE, ELECTIONS &  

BANQUET, PLEASE CHECK THE WEBSITE FOR MORE 

MASSACHUSETTS SOCIETY OF ENROLLED AGENTS 

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS, 2009/2010 

PRESIDENT: Terry Durkin, EA    BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 

1ST VP: Eunice A. Malkasian, EA   Joyce Ann Mohr, EA 

2ND VP: Shantilal T. Patel, EA    Sarkis A. Babikian, EA 

TREASURER: Janet L. Foote, EA    Ralph Macdonald, EA 

SECRETARY: Stephen B. Jordan, EA    Kay L. Cassidy, EA 

IMMEDIATE PP:  Randy F. Hull, EA    Alice McElhinney, EA 

 

The Briefcase is published by the Massachusetts Society of Enrolled Agents, P.O. Box 2263, Peabody, MA 01960-
7263 for the benefit of MaSEA members and affiliates.  This publication is designed to provide accurate and au-
thoritative information in regard to the subject matter covered.  It is distributed with the understanding that nei-
ther the publisher nor author is engaged in rendering specific legal, tax or accounting advice or other professional 
services.  If specific advice or other expert assistance is required, the services of a competent professional person 
should be sought. 

MaSEA, P.O. Box 2263, Peabody, MA 01960-7263 

Email:  MSEAOFFICE@AOL.COM  

Telephone:  800-342-0031   Fax:  978-535-1954 

Internet:  http://www.maseaonline.org 
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MaSEA Coming Events 
�ew Meeting Site 
Meetings will be held at the Marriott Newton,  

2345 Commonwealth Avenue, Newton, MA 02466 

Located at the Junction of the Mass Pike, 
Route 128, and Route 30.  It is 4 miles south on Route 128 from our 
previous location. 

Early Bird Discounts have been reinstated starting with the October meeting. 

Meeting price is:  $55 members/guest/spouse (discount price $50 if registered by the Monday prior to the meeting)  $60 non-
members (discount $55 for registration by Monday of the meeting). Program details remain the same: 

OCTOBER 22, 2009 

Board of Directors Meeting:  3:30 PM 
Attitude Improvement Hour:  5 PM 

�ew Member and Tax Corner Presentation: 5:15 PM 
Dinner :  6 PM 

7:00 PM   TOPIC:  MA Tax Update, 2 CPEs 
SPEAKER:  Brian Lynch and George Barresi, MDOR 

Teleconferencing will also be available. 
EMail:  MSEAOFFICE@aol.com 

Register on line at http://www.maseaonline.org 
Register by mail:  P.O. Box 2263, Peabody, MA 

Register by phone:  800-342-0031 

7th �orthern �ew England Enrolled Agents Conference 
 

Dates: October 29-31  
Thursday and Friday: 8:00 AM - 5:00, Saturday 8:00 AM-noon  

Dinner Thursday at 6:00 P.M., Marcaroni Grill.  
Sponsors are: MaSEA/NNESEA  

Location: Holiday Inn Select Hotel Woburn, 15 Middlesex Canal Park Road, Woburn, MA 01801  
From I-93 to I-95 (128) South. Take Exit 35 Woburn, follow rotary to Rte 38 S. Turn right at first stop light. Holiday Inn is on the right.  

Speakers expected: Mary Hanson, Lisa Round, Ken Stackhousse, Richard Sweeney, IRS,  Fred J. Forman, Esq. , George Noel, Dir. of MA Dept. of 
Labor , Mary R. Mellem, EA , Alan Peterson and John Grise  

Topics: Filing Status and Dependency, Independent Contractor vs. Employee and the underground economy, Bankruptcy Attributes, The Tax, Le-
gal and Asset Protection Consequences of Entity Selection, IRS Presentations on many topics, An Overview of E & O Liability, Client Confidenti-

ality.  
Total CPE available are 20 Thursday night group dinner at a local restaurant  

 
Price: NAEA Members Conference Fee $285, member (includes lunch). $315 non-member. (Includes Lunch)  

Either one of the two days $160. Member, $180 Non-member.  
Thursday Dinner Marcaroni Grill $35.  

Hotel Reservations,  
781-935-8760  

Mention Enrolled Agents  
 

Contact: Fred Brewitt, EA, 508-485-1040, brewdomke@aol.com 
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